Scoil Mhuire na nGrást, Béal Guala, Co. Chorcaí.



Belgooly Central School, Belgooly, Co. Cork. Roll No:19672H Reg. Charity No. 20114312 Principal: Diarmuid Hennessy Deputy Principal: Catherine Murphy

Telephone: 021 4770712

Email: <u>belgoolyns@gmail.com</u>
Website: <u>www.belgoolyns.ie</u>

September 2021

RE: Application for Admission (in respect of School year 2022/2023 & subsequent years)

Dear Parent/Guardian,

Due to the enactment of the Education (Admission to Schools) Act in Spring 2020, enrolment for *School Year* 2022/2023 will open for a five week period only from **Monday, 04 October 2021 until Friday, 05**November 2021 (incl.). Applications received after this date will be considered as 'Late Applications', as per the school's 'Admission Policy'. Decisions in relation to all applications will be in line with requirements as outlined in the following, which are available on the school's website (www.belgoolyns.ie 'Admissions' tab):

- Annual Admission Notice (in respect of admissions to the 2022/2023 school year)
- Admission Policy

It will be possible to complete an online 'Application Form for Admission', in respect of *School Year* 2022/2023, from 04 October 2021. This is also available on the website (<a href="www.belgoolyns.ie">www.belgoolyns.ie</a> 'Admissions' tab).

Should you have completed an 'Application for Enrolment' previously in respect of 2022/2023, we now ask that you revert to the school's website (<a href="www.belgoolyns.ie">www.belgoolyns.ie</a> 'Admissions' tab) and take note of the related details and complete the online 'Application Form for Admission 2022/2023' also, in line with revised application requirements.

As a result of this change, going forward, the school will only be in a position to accept applications for admission from early October in advance of the school year of proposed enrolment.

Yours sincerely

Dimmil Honory

Diarmuid Hennessy

School Principal